
From: Calandria 
To: -- City Council
Subject: Saving Petaluma
Date: Saturday, March 4, 2023 10:37:24 AM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
This message is to convey how important it is to our community that developers and others
MUST use thorough, qualified, unpaid, unbiased professionals to survey & ascertain the true
viability of the land on any project in our city. The outcome should not be SKEWED in the
interest of developers who PAID them, but IN TRUTH about the real property & if it is in fact
appropriate for their plan & our town. Please hear us! It is beyond frustrating to continue to
express our wishes and desires and visions for our beloved town to those who have no ears,
nor any local attachment (M Group, etc.) to the outcome. We elected you and want to know
you hear us. We care more about the preservation & direction of Petaluma than the financial
gain of developers & friends. Thanks.

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone




